

DANA HILLS HIGH SCHOOL  
33333 Golden Lantern  
Dana Point, California 92629  
ASU Meeting Minutes – Regular Meeting  
ASU Classroom  
Date: 4/19/21

**Call to Order:**

ASU President Aedan Anderson called the meeting to order at: 11:43 A.M.

**Roll Call (Total 23):**

Anderson, Aedan  
Gouger, Wyatt  
Renaud, Jacqueline  
Drossel, Nick  
Sudam, Joseph  
Clark, Hailey  
Van Hoomissen, Kate  
Salazar-Hudgins, Olivia  
Williams, JT  
Aga, Ali  
Reid, Jack  
Misra, Aakrsh  
Pavoncelli, Val  
Anderson, Owen  
Vivas, Paula  
Palmer, Kaci  
Meissner, Ella  
Leydecker, Ella  
Hall, Milaina  
Korbonski, Ashley  
Perman, Kanoa  
Day, Lila  
Lansford, Caydence

**Absent (2):**

Aakrsh Misra, Owen Anderson

**Absent with Replacement (2):**

Aakrsh Misra (James Estes), Owen Anderson (Regan Zaharek)

**Review and Approval of Minutes**

It was moved by Jack Reid and second by JT Williams to consent Calendar item(s):  
Minutes of the 4/12/21 regular meeting of ASU.

ROLL CALL:

Ayes: 23  
Nays: 0  
Abstentions: 0  
Absent: 0  
Motion approved: 23-0-0

**Treasurer's Report- (see attached)**

Purchase Order #: 20719 20720 20721 20722 20723 20724 20725 (approved)

It was moved by JT Williams and second by Jack Reid to approve the above purchase order(s).

ROLL CALL:

Ayes: 23  
Nays: 0  
Abstentions: 0  
Absent: 0  
Motion approved: 23-0-0

P.O. Discussion

**Aedan's Analog:**

Aedan: "Last week was a great week. I'm really happy with our big events. I got a lot of feedback from a bunch of different students about how they appreciate how they felt included. With that, I'll leave you guys with thinking about ideas of more things we can do."

**Mesa's Message:**

Mesa: "Great job everyone on Clash. It was brought to my attention that we have a couple of our own students who are planning a prom on a yacht the Friday before prom. So, obviously I am a little disappointed because the expectation that you are a part of ASU is that you attend ASU events. I don't really understand why I am planning this for you if you are planning this on your own, so we have two options. The first is that I cancel it and we are out \$10,000. I hope you understand what that means. I have to take \$5,000 from the senior account and \$5,000 from our SnapRaise. We have twelve students who have bought tickets so far, which means the 150 people who are going won't attend ours. I can either cancel prom and pay Chris P back, or you guys planning that prom will promote the initial prom."

Kanoa: "I might be misinformed but none of us are planning it."

Val: "I don't know if it's even happening because it's so soon."

Hailey: "Yeah when I saw that I thought that there was no way it's going to happen."

Pierce: "You guys have to realize that this is real money that we might have to throw away. This could potentially be a really expensive mistake."

Hailey: "I think it's hard to say right now because we all want to go. For another student to decide to do this, I just don't know how we should ask people if they're going to the Dana Prom. I don't know if we can have a chance to see who started it."

Jacqueline: "What if we put dates saying that prices are going up?"

Mesa: "Yeah we can do that, but I just wanted to keep it as cheap as possible. How do you guys feel about opening this up to Juniors because if I don't have the sales up by May 1st I will."

Val: "I think it'd be weird to open it up to the juniors because it's a senior catered event."

Mesa: "Yes definitely. I have also been talking to Chris P about other activities we can do. We have line dancing, food, dessert, the hypnotist, and the photo booth. I can't have you guys have a normal dance because the CDC says no. Kate and Kate Hayes have been working on graphics to improve our advertising on what we're offering."

James: "One of the biggest problems I have been hearing is people not knowing what the other activities are."

Mesa: "Yes definitely. From what it sounds like you guys want this to go on, and if this changes I need to know by Wednesday."

Hailey: "Ok I think Helena is talking to her as well. I will get back to you hopefully by today. I definitely think this is something that we want."

### **Committee Check Ins:**

#### Vice President:

Wyatt: "We have a student senate meeting today. We were going to have it last week, but it didn't work out. Maddie is going to come and we're going to discuss the new ESL branch."

#### Senior Director of Recognition:

Jack: "So for Fine Arts they're going to be doing more posts about choir singers, and they're going to be working on doing more of the SOSCA student of the week. For teacher they're going to be working on teacher of the week. For student, since we're coming up on AP season, we're going to be working on mental awareness and stress relief. For athletics I know they're still working with loud crowd on collecting videos and making compilations."

#### Senior Director of Activities:

Ali: "As of last week, pep finished their rally. For intramurals they're planning a cornhole tournament. Then we're tie-dying shirts for Earth Day. Loud crowd is working on getting videos from the sports team."

#### Senior Director of Communications:

JT: "Just a quick thing, the interviews have been going well. We have E-Board chosen for next year. For communications I talked to Mesa about how the dance team has talked to us about going to dress rehearsal and the main show to film it. I was going to reach out to our next year's senior director of communications, Kate Hayes, so she can start doing a lot of stuff with video since we won't have Kanoa next year. So that will be going on, and if anyone needs anything just reach out to us. Graphics and posters are going strong as always and we're in the home stretch of ASU, and if you need anything feel free to reach out to us."

#### KHK:

Joseph: "We're still taking banners in. When I checked yesterday, we had eight orders. We still need some checks from people. This week we need to hype it up a little more. We're also going to be putting a book together for the next year KHK kids."

ICC:

James: "Nothing much is going on right now. We just had a meeting. We talked about having culture faire in May. All the club presidents want to do it, and since we're all going back to school it'll be better. We can also do it in the senior parking lot during the middle of May or after AP tests. The clubs are finishing their services projects and yeah that's it."

**Adjournment:** Motion to adjourn the meeting by JT Williams and second by Kanoa Perman.  
ASU President Aedan Anderson adjourned the meeting at: 12:19 P.M.

ROLL CALL:

Ayes: 22

Nays: 0

Abstentions: 1

Absent: 0

Motion approved: 22-0-1

ASU Secretary  
Jacqueline Renaud

ASU President  
Aedan Anderson

Activities Director  
Sandy Mesa